
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 18                                                                                                               15th June 2023 

Dear Families and Friends, 

I wanted to take this moment to extend my gratitude to all of our teachers, ES and students for their hard work 

and dedication during our assessment weeks at school. These assessments not only provide valuable 

feedback for our teachers but also a wonderful celebration of the progress and growth of our learners. We 

understand that sometimes during assessment week it can be challenging as they require lots of focus, we are 

very proud of your efforts!  

Mistaken newspaper article 

This week our school was mistakenly named by a number of news outlets, in the tragic death of one of their 

beloved teachers at Mount Pleasant Road Primary School not Mount Pleasant Primary School. We send our 

condolences to all of the community at Mount Pleasant Road Primary School in Nunawading during this very 

sad time. 

School visits and partnerships 

We have had a number of schools again visiting our Literacy block at MPPS. Our school has been on a 

journey from Balanced to Structured literacy for a number of years. It is pleasing to see that our work is being 

recognised locally by both government and independent schools visiting our classrooms to learn about our 

teaching and learning. Thank you to the teachers and education support staff that have assisted in facilitating 

these visits. Learning from each other is an important role of schools and we are grateful to other schools 

when we have been able to also visit their classrooms.  

Winter Uniform 

Please remind students to wear a jumper and bring a jacket to school every day. Winter is here and we aim to 

have our children outside as often as possible during recess and lunch times. 

Policy Update 
Please see attached recent policy update – Mobile Phones Policy 2023 

 
Warm regards, 
  
Kate Robinson 
Principal 
Mount Pleasant Primary School 
 

 

Upcoming Dates 
 
Rewards Day – Oz Ten Pin Bowling      Friday 23rd June 
Last day of Term 2 (2.15pm finish)      Friday 23rd June 
Term 3 commences         Monday 10th July 
Curriculum Day (No students at school)      Friday 14th July  
        
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

 Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 



REWARDS DAY 

Next Friday the 23rd of June, students will attend 

Oz Tenpin Bowling for their Reward Day. 

Students will get to play a game of glow in the 

dark bowling and will have the opportunity to 

purchase lunch at the venue. Well done to 

our learners for such a great term! 

Please note: There has been a correction 

to the price for meal deals, published on the 

pink excursion form. Meal deals will now be 

$8. This includes hot food, a drink and lollies.  

 

 

 

  



 

TEETH ON WHEELS 

 

Dear Families, 
 
We are excited to have Teeth on Wheels visiting our school for a dental visit starting on the 02/08/2023. 
Below is a link to their E-form which needs to be completed by the 26/07/2023 for your child to participate.  
 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/  
 
Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise with working with 
children. They can provide check-up and clean appointments, as well as treatment onsite and will be able to 
advise you if your child is eligible to receive dental care for FREE under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 
 
Please complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to confirm and schedule 
your child’s appointment. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteethonwheels.com.au%2Fconsent-forms%2Fconsent-eform%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cmount.pleasant.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6ec340e2b0634c1c893a08db60ac3c9f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638210069706995040%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LQHIIsQm8%2FzxoGo6cz3Uo2w%2B7fiivWFX0g6An2XEurQ%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

  

  



FOR SALE 

We have old stock of light blue polo tops with logo on the front, 

in short and long sleeves in larger sizes. These are all brand 

new and are $5 each. 

Stock will be available at the office to purchase. 

Basketball Ballarat Junior Miners Holiday Camp 

Adroit Insurance & Risk Junior Holiday Camps are held during each school holidays for children aged 5-13 

years old of all genders and abilities.  

Improve your skills, develop techniques, enhance your game, meet new friends and ultimately have fun! Our 

camps cater for the beginner who has never picked up a basketball to the most experience 13 year old in the 

land! 

All participants can expect: 

• Meet your favourite Miners players  

• Expert instructions from professional coaches including Miners player and coaches  

• Develop new basketball skills and training methods  

• Fun and inclusive learning environment  

• Structured session content including great games and prizes at every camp 

• Learn how to be a great team mate and help others succeed  

Registrations for the Winter Holidays are now open, with the camp being held on Monday June 26th, Tuesday 

June 27th, Thursday July 6th and Friday July 7th from 9:00am till 3:00pm at Selkirk Stadium.  

For more information and to register: Adroit Insurance & Risk Holiday Camp – Ballarat Basketball 

For further details please contact Ethan Fiegert via email development@ballaratbasketball.com or for urgent 

enquiries call reception on (03) 5338 1220  

 

 

 

https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/adroit-insurance-risk-holiday-camp/
mailto:development@ballaratbasketball.com


STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

Please remember to check your child’s hair 

weekly. Checking hair on a regular basis helps 

us keep this issue under control. Thank you for 

your support. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

  

 

             

 Extend After School Care 

3.15 pm– 6.00pm 

Call 1300 366 437 for enquiries 

 

PARKING, TRAFFIC AND SCHOOL CROSSING INSPECTIONS 
 
The City of Ballarat traffic unit staff will be actively enforcing all parking and traffic regulations around 
schools and inspections will be undertaken randomly throughout the year.    
All parents and visitors are reminded to please observe all parking, traffic and school crossing rules. 
 
Student and community safety should be our priority.  

 
                                                                                                                                                        

http://www.extend.com.au/


 
 
  
  



MOBILE PHONES – STUDENT USE  

PURPOSE 

To explain to our school community the Department’s and Mount Pleasant Primary School’s policy requirements and 

expectations relating to students using mobile phones [and other personal mobile devices] during school hours.  

SCOPE 

This policy applies to: 
1. All students at Mount Pleasant Primary School  

2. Students’ personal mobile phones [and other personal mobile devices] brought onto school premises during 
school hours, including recess and lunchtime. 

 

DEFINITIONS 

A mobile phone is a telephone with access to a cellular (telecommunication) system, with or without a physical connection 

to a network.   

POLICY 

Mount Pleasant Primary School School understands that students may bring a personal mobile phone to school, 

particularly if they are travelling independently to and from school. 

At Mount Pleasant Primary School: 

• Students who choose to bring mobile phones to school must have them switched off and securely stored during 
school hours 

• Exceptions to this policy may be applied if certain conditions are met (see below for further information) 

• When emergencies occur, parents or carers should reach their child by calling the school’s office. 

 

Personal mobile phone use  

In accordance with the Department’s Mobile Phones — Student Use Policy issued by the Minister for Education, personal 

mobile phones must not be used at Mount Pleasant Primary School during school hours, including lunchtime and recess, 

unless an exception has been granted. 

Where a student has been granted an exception, the student must use their mobile phone for the purpose for which the 

exception was granted, and in a safe, ethical and responsible manner. 

Secure storage 

Mobile phones owned by students at Mount Pleasant Primary School are considered valuable items and are brought to 
school at the owner’s (student’s or parent/carer’s) risk.  Students are encouraged not to bring a mobile phone to school 
unless there is a compelling reason to do so.  Please note that Mount Pleasant Primary School does not have accident 
insurance for accidental property damage or theft. Students and their parents/carers are encouraged to obtain 
appropriate insurance for valuable items.   

Where students bring a mobile phone to school, Mount Pleasant Primary School will provide secure storage. Secure 

storage is storage that cannot be readily accessed by those without permission to do so. At Mount Pleasant Primary School 

students are required to store their phones at the Admin Office upon arrival at school and can collect at the end of the 

school day at 3.15pm. 

 

 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy


Enforcement 

Students who use their personal mobile phones inappropriately at Mount Pleasant Primary School may be issued with 

consequences consistent with our school’s existing student engagement polices.  

At Mount Pleasant Primary School inappropriate use of mobile phones is any use during school hours, unless an exception 

has been granted, and particularly use of a mobile phone: 

• in any way that disrupts the learning of others  

• to send inappropriate, harassing or threatening messages or phone calls 

• to engage in inappropriate social media use including cyber bullying 

• to capture video or images of people, including students, teachers and members of the school community without 

their permission 

• to capture video or images in the school toilets, changing rooms, swimming pools and gyms 

• during exams and assessments 

Exceptions  

Exceptions to the policy: 

• may be applied during school hours if certain conditions are met, specifically, 

o Health and wellbeing-related exceptions; and 
o Exceptions related to managing risk when students are offsite. 

• can be granted by the Principal, or by the teacher for that class, in accordance with the Department’s Mobile 
Phones — Student Use Policy.  

The three categories of exceptions allowed under the Department’s Mobile Phones — Student Use Policy are: 

1. Learning-related exceptions 

Specific exception Documentation 

For specific learning activities (class-based exception) Unit of work, learning sequence, teacher planning 

For students for whom a reasonable adjustment to a learning 

program is needed because of a disability or learning difficulty  

Individual Learning Plan, Individual Education Plan 

 

2. Health and wellbeing-related exceptions 

Specific exception Documentation 

Students with a health condition Student Health Support Plan 

Students who are Young Carers A localised student record 

 

  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy


3. Exceptions related to managing risk when students are offsite 

Specific exception Documentation 

Travelling to and from excursions Risk assessment planning documentation 

Students on excursions and camps Risk assessment planning documentation 

When students are offsite (not on school grounds) and 

unsupervised with parental permission 

Risk assessment planning documentation 

Students with a dual enrolment or who need to undertake 

intercampus travel 

Risk assessment planning documentation 

 

Where an exception is granted, the student can only use the mobile phone for the purpose for which it was granted.  

Camps, excursions and extracurricular activities 

 Mount Pleasant Primary School will provide students and their parents and carers with information about items that can 
or cannot be brought to camps, excursions, special activities and events, including personal mobile phones. Mobile phones 
are not permitted on school camp. The school staff have access to mobile phones for the duration of the camp and parents 
that need to contact a child whilst on camp will do so through the school. 

Exclusions 

This policy does not apply to  

• Out-of-School-Hours Care (OSHC) 

• Out-of-school-hours events 

• Travelling to and from school 

 

RELATED POLICIES AND RESOURCES  

• Mobile Phones — Student Use Policy 

• Weapons — Banning, Searching and Seizing Harmful Items 

• Claims for Property Damage and Medical Expenses policy 

 

POLICY REVIEW AND APPROVAL 

Policy last reviewed March 2023 

Consultation School Council 

Approved by Principal  

Next scheduled review date March 2025 

 

  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/students-using-mobile-phones/policy
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/weapons/policy
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/claims-property-damage-and-medical-expenses/policy


 

  



 


